From:
To: East Anglia ONE North; East Anglia Two

Cc: secretary.state@beis.gov.uk

Subject: Further Written Representation: 20023400, 20023401

Date: 24 January 2022 09:54:28

Project Reference Numbers: EN 010077 and 010078

Dear Secretary of State,

Please find further information from IPs on some aspects of the planning applications for EA1N and EA2.

I would add the following observations regarding flooding as a result of the onshore substation and also due to the cumulative impact of the flooding.

It has been shown by Suffolk County Council, SASES and SEAS that flooding mitigation is inadequate to prevent the flooding in particular the area of the substations but does not take in to consideration the cumulative impact further into the village. The main reason is that environmental surveys have been insufficient and that further building of other energy projects such as the Nautilus interconnect has not been included in the planning for flooding.

I have lived in the village for over 80 years and have seen an increase in water from areas around Friston into the village, particularly near the area as the cable trench joins the area for substation development. This has impacted the amount of water along through the village and increased flooding in the vicinity of the heart of the village.

Another aspect of the planning that needs further exploration and surveys are no the substation development area, one next the where the substation is proposed to be built in a pit. During my daily walks I noticed branches where being cut and placed over the entrances to the and the are no longer there. Another sett further along with babies is no longer as active.

When surveys were being carried out last spring skylarks were trying to nest on the fields where the substation development area is. They shouldn't have been allowed to carry out work during the breeding season of the red-listed skylarks and all other species.

Yours sincerely,

Rosemary Kersey